

26 January 2012

To: SHA CEOs

PCT CEOs

SHA Workforce Directors

SHA HR Leads PCT HR Directors

CC. ALBs CEOs

DH Permanent Secretary
Transition Programme SROs
Members of the HRTSG
Members of the HRTPF
DH HR Lead
ALB HR Directors

Gateway ref: 17181

Dear Colleagues,

People Transition Communication

Further to my letter of 23 January, please find attached the most up-to-date map of SHA and PCT functions to Receiver organisations. You will need this information to populate the letters that you are sending to your staff on 31 January.

This map has been compiled from information supplied by the SROs of Receiver organisations, who have identified which SHA or PCT function will potentially transfer to their new organisation.

You will note that for some functions, more than one potential Receiver has been identified. Where this is the case, further work is taking place to refine the functions destinations. In the meantime, I suggest that you write to the relevant staff to indicate all potential Receivers for this function, to say for example, "the function in which you work has been classified as 'Safeguarding children and vulnerable adults'. In the future, this function is likely to be undertaken by either the Commissioning Board or CCGs/CSOs.

If you require any further information, please contact Christine Lloyd-Jennings, HR Transition Operations Director (christine.lloyd-jennings@dh.gsi.gov.uk), who is co-coordinating this work on my behalf.

Yours sincerely

Sir Neil McKay CB SRO for HR Transition

Chief Executive NHS Midlands and East

Attachment:

Map of DH, SHA and PCT function destinations by Receiver